Dr. Wolfgang Schäuble

Minister of Interior

Ministry of Interior

Alt-Moabit 101 D

D-10559

Federal Republic of Germany

Budapest, 5 December, 2005

Dear Dr. Schäuble!

First of all, I would like to congratulate you for your appointment as the new Minister of Interior of the Federal Republic of Germany. The Jewish community in Hungary and surely also in the Federal Republic would like to promise their full support in the fight against every kind of terrorism. Jews, Christians and Muslims have to fulfil their religious duty and cooperate with the leaders of politics and society on the basis of the common values shared by all Abrahamic faiths to work for a peaceful and harmonious society.

Let me now come to the matter of concern for writing this letter. I am very astonished to discover that the Federal Government does not want to grant entry to the Federal Republic to the founders of the Interreligious and International Federation for World Peace, Dr. and Mrs. Moon. The reasons for this dramatic measure, according to my understanding, namely fears on part of the German government that Dr. Moon and his movement are seeking world dominion and that Dr. and Mrs. Moon’s appearance in public would lead to significant social disturbance and therefore cause public disorder and endanger public security, are very alarming to me. Isn’t it true that not too long ago exactly the same accusations were voiced against us Jews in Germany with the well-known terrible consequences for our religious community? I cannot understand how after the horrors of the 20th century the Federal Republic now again mobilizes against religious minorities using the very same sweeping and defamatory statements. If formerly the Jews were the first enemies of the state, it is now the so-called sects - again religious minorities. Please understand that I as a holocaust survivor feel deeply disturbed by this position of your government.

Please don’t misunderstand me: I am neither a member of the Interreligious and International Federation nor do I identify myself with the teaching of Dr. Moon. I am and I will always be a rabbi. However, I am privileged to have known Dr. and Mrs. Moon personally for more than 10 years. In numerous conferences, events, pilgrimages (also to the Holy Land) I could see for myself how serious Dr. Moon’s efforts are to create understanding and peace especially between the religions. I can assure you that Dr. Moon is a man who has invested himself all his life for peace, reconciliation and understanding in this world. On October 28 of this year, I could experience this again, when Dr. and Mrs. Moon came to Budapest to found the Universal Peace Federation in our country. I had the privilege and the pleasure to personally welcome him and introduce him on that evening to the high-ranking guests from our country. His speech and commentaries have been received very positively by all the participants. Dr. Moon has a vision of a unified, harmonious world, which merits our full support.
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Dear Mr. Schäuble, I am ready to travel to Germany and meet you in your Ministry, should you still have doubts about the integrity of this man. Please suggest to me an appointment and I will try to arrange to come. Then I can give you a more detailed report about the founder of the Unification Movement.

Hoping for your positive reply, I remain with best regards

Ernö Lazarovits

President of the Hungarian-Jewish Association

Director for International Relations of the Hungarian-Jewish Community

Bearer of the Great Cross of Merit of the Federal Republic of Germany

